Bi-monthly Meeting of 
Wooburn Residents’ Association

held on Monday 13 November 2023 at 8pm at the Wooburn Club
MINUTES

	Present:
	

	Simon Coles (Chairman)
	Elizabeth Levings

	Alison Grinter (Secretary)
	Mike Seaton

	Margaret Amos
	Pat Foote

	Eric Amos
	Penny Tappin

	Marie Hamm
	Rosemary de Lacy

	Sophie Youngs
	Caroline Meechan

	Jan Perry
	Sue Smithin

	Jon Dalton
	Karen Savage

	Philip & Isabel Dodd
	Wendy Dack

	Karen Seymour
	Cllr Stuart Wilson

	Gary Jelly
	Cllr Sophie Kayani

	Maggi Fraser
	

	1.
	Apologies for Absence

	
	Apologies were received from Warren Thomas, Mike Appleyard, Cllr Penny Drayton and Sue Low.


	2.
	Minutes of the Previous Meeting

	
	The minutes of the meeting held on 11 September 2023 were approved by those present.



	3.
	Matters Arising

	
	A trustees’ meeting was held at the beginning of October to discuss communication & responsibilities within the organisation.
FINANCE
· Warren Thomas is the treasurer.
· Simon Coles, Warren Thomas & Caroline Meechan are all signatories – two required for each payment.
       SECRETARIAL

· Alison Grinter will continue as Secretary but will limit her responsibilities to planning the WRA bi-monthly meetings, preparing agendas & minutes.
· Warren will manage the mailing list, send out meeting agendas & minutes, mail shots etc.

EVENTS

· The purpose of our events is, primarily, to bring the community together & to help maintain & improve the quality of life in the village. 
· To fund the events, revenue should be raised through sponsorship, donations, raffles or tombolas.
· As a charity ourselves, we are not able to give money to other charities.
· Caroline Meechan will oversee the events & chair events meetings. Karen will act as deputy when Caroline is not available. Caroline should be copied in on all communication re events.
· Jan Perry has kindly agreed to manage the WRA talks.
· We currently have three events – fete on The Green in June, Christmas event at the end of November and participation in ParkFest with the duck race at the beginning of September.

            COMMUNICATION

· We have an article, written by Caroline Meechan, in Target magazine every other month and Karen Seymour sends out promotions on the association & events on social media - Instagram & Facebook. 

WEBSITE

· Sophie Youngs manages the WRA website.

CHAIRMAN

· Simon Coles is the Chairman and has a special interest in planning applications & infrastructure.


	4.
	Events

	
	Christmas Event – Saturday 25 November 2023 – 16.00 – 18.00 (set up from 12.00)
Karen Seymour reported that:  

· All banners have gone up in the village today

· Currently St Pauls are not able to provide a choir as do not have enough

                 participants
· Ben from the Wooburn Club would do a disco, if required
· Karen Savage to provide several craft activities
· Children to visit Santa in his grotto in Wooburn Club

· Wooburn Club to provide food & beverages

· Tree on The Green with lights

· Santa’s post box & Christmas paper for the children to write letters on
                 will be provided. Replies from Santa will be organised if addresses are

                 given on agreement
· Children’s tombola

Please join us at the Wooburn Club if you would like to take part on the day.
Talks – 2023

9 October – The talk & demonstration by First Responders had a good attendance.
Jan Perry is now going to manage the talks & investigate potential charities/organisations.
Ideas she is currently working on are as follows:
· Air Ambulance  

· Medical detection dogs

· Swan Life – will bring merchandise to sell

· History talk by Simon Coles

Jan will liaise with Caroline on dates & details for the events. Caroline will then liaise with Karen on publicity.
Rosemary de Lacey reported that she has access to a lectern for talks.



	5.
	Red Lion Pub Refurbishment

	
	The application put in by Greene King was circulated in advance of meeting which includes a variation to some licencing hours for serving alcohol & playing live music.

If you want to object you can make a representation, however, will need to provide evidence to support your argument. The consultation period ends 29 November.
You can request a review of the licence if there are problems once it is in place.



	6.
	Traffic on Holtspur Avenue

	
	Gary Jelly reported that the amount and speed of traffic on Holtspur Avenue has increased.
Cllr Stuart Wilson reported that he had a meeting with the residents and explained to them that they need to provide evidence. He suggested that a Community Speed Watch Group be set up to monitor the speed of cars with a speed gun. This data is then forwarded to the TV Traffic Police & actioned with letters & visits.
Gary said that he would speak to Emma about setting up a group.
Cllr Stuart Wilson suggested that those residents that are interested in volunteering should contact Laura Woodley, who has already set up speed watch groups in the village, on 07731 301631 – please send a text message first & Laura will get back to you. 


	7.
	Dalton’s Path, Wooburn Manor Park

	
	Mike Seaton reported that the Parish Council has now set up a working party for the River Wye. 
The working party are chasing Chiltern Chalk Streams to get them involved in preparing a plan (a 3 – 5 year project) which will be available publicly. They will be looking at the river & banks of the river within Dalton’s Path & in the park with the objective of getting it back to how it should be naturally. 
Jan Perry reported that since the swans & cygnets have left the river, very few dog owners are keeping their dogs on a lead. Mike Seaton suggested she send the Parish Clerk an email.

Cllr Sophie Kayani reported that her year 11 GCSE students collected data from the river for a field study which was invaluable. Mike Seaton asked her to send an email to the Parish Council.

Jan Perry reported that more rubbish bins are needed on Dalton’s Path & in the park. Mike Seaton recommended she send an email to the Parish Clerk.



	8.
	Wooburn Park/Skate Park 

	
	The consultation on the skate park has now been completed. The Parish Clerk is looking for an independent organisation to make an analysis of the data as it is a contentious issue in the village & a fair outcome is required. 
Rosemary de Lacey reported that someone in Center Parcs recently died at a skate park. Mike Seaton recommended that she send a note to the Parish Clerk.

Mike Seaton reported that the Parish Council are waiting for quotes on the fitness equipment.




	9.
	Planning Consent Approved – 146 Houses on Slate Meadow 

	
	Cllr Stuart Wilson reported that there have been no developments since the last meeting.  Cllr Penny Drayton has asked for information on why work has stopped and has been informed that this is for archaeological surveying. He understands that they will continue work in January/February 2024.

The proposal for a raised platform near St. Paul’s School is subject to a public consultation.



	10.
	Planning Application – 467 Houses on Hollands Farm and Jackson’s Field

	
	Cllr Stuart Wilson reported that the Catesby Estates planning application (80% of the site) remains open to consultation and is awaiting determination.   Buckinghamshire Council have now validated two applications from Capreon for the remaining 20% of the site. 
The Capreon applications are identical apart from proposed access arrangements:
· the first seeks access via Princes Road off Cores End roundabout which would involve moving the roundabout to create a four arm roundabout. This proposal is aligned with the Wycombe Local Plan Policy BE2.

· The second seeks access via off Bridgestone Drive from Millboard Road.  This proposal does not match the Wycombe Local Plan Policy BE2.

Stuart reported that the plans for Hollands Farm include a single-form entry primary school and is supported by Education Service. However, Ward Members contest that a new primary school is not needed as the other schools in the immediate area have capacity or can be extended Stuart has suggested that the land is used for medical facilities aligned to Policy BE3 of the Wycombe Local Plan, but this is not presently supported by Planning Officers or Education Services.
Margaret Amos offered a vote of thanks to Cllr Stuart Wilson for the work he is doing on this project.


	11.
	Neighbourhood Development Plan

	
	Mike Seaton reported that the NDP has now gone to the final stage. Bucks Council has approved it, and it is now law. It is on both the Bucks & Parish Council websites as an approved plan. 


	12.
	Parking & Transport

	
	Cllr Stuart Wilson reported that:

Red Lion Way 

The proposal is part of a much wider set of proposals known as the Southwest Chilterns Parking Review. It was ready to be signed off on 3 October. Update – the Cabinet Member signed this on November 15th and, subject to any call-in, can now be progressed.  

Wycombe Lane

Update - This proposal has been signed off as part of the Southwest Chilterns Parking review. 
Buses – no. 5 

Cllr Sophie Kayani reported that there have been problems with capacity on this school bus whereby children are not being picked up from the designated bus stops. Both Cllr Sophie Kayani & Cllr Penny Drayton have been investigating the reason why & the impact on the children at school. 

Jon Dalton enquired as to whether the change of contractor on 1 April has released money for potholes. Whilst the Council did release an additional £5 million to address potholes at the beginning of the year, last year/early this year was far worse than a normal pothole season. On a more positive note, the quality of work by the new contractor is better than previous contractor.

Jon Dalton also reported on the roads flooding at the bottom of Windsor Lane and on The Parade in Bourne End. We are experiencing increased rainfall. The Buckinghamshire Cllrs have reported the floods to the Buckinghamshire Council on multiple occasions.



	13.
	Any Other Business

	
	There was no other business.
A vote of thanks was offered to Jon Dalton for the remembrance crosses on the Green.



	14.
	Date of Next Meeting 

	
	Monday 8 January 2024 – 8pm – Wooburn Club 



	15.
	Future Meetings in 2024

	
	11 March, 13 May, 15 July, 9 September, 11 November 
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